SELECTMEN'S MEETING SELECTMEN'S OFFICE December 12, 2016



Selectmen in attendance: Christine Torno, Royce Heath and Paul Nadeau

3:00 pm - Open Meeting with Pledge of Allegiance

Sue Collins

- Presented an abatement for the Estate of Jacqueline Parent which was given to CMA Ben Thompson for a response.
- Asked Selectmen for approval of a Veteran's Exemption.
- A two year contract with Generator Connections was signed and will be sent back to them.
- Received an email from Sgt. Shapiro asking to meet with Paul Pelletier, Chief Dan Meehan, CEO Mike Beaulieu and Trooper Darcy. Looking at Monday, 12/19 at 5:00 pm.
- The Conservation Commission is interested a Town owned property on Hebo Hybo Road (there are 3 pcs). Chairperson Torno will research which piece it is they are interested in.
- Selectman Heath made a motion to purchase a solar light for the flagpole; seconded by Chairperson Torno, all in favor.

Deb Wilson

- She wants a copy of the budget book to review before the Budget Committee meetings.
- Chairperson Torno was asked the protocol for closing the office. She said she will notify everyone as a group.
- Deb asked when department heads will meet with the Selectmen to go over their budgets. Chairperson Torno said they will start scheduling them next week.
- Mentioned that Dana Coull had asked about putting Right to Know requests on the website.
 Chairperson Torno asked the Treasurer to put the request on the website, not the answers.

Sue Collins

- Appointments will be set up with the Planning Board, Conservation Commission, Recreation Dept, Library and Summer Camp – some on Monday, 12/19 and some on Thursday, 12/22.

Ben Thompson

Asked Selectman Nadeau to direct any waterfront assessment questions to him.

Chairperson Torno made a motion to adjourn at 4:15 pm; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor.